PRESS OFFICE BULLETIN SATURDAY date: 5 MAY, 1979

## MESSAGES OF CONGRATULATIONS TO THE PRIME MINISTER

If asked, we can confirm that the Prime Minister has received a considerable number of messages of congratulations from Heads of Government, Commonwealth leaders, etc. as well as from members of the public.

We told PA, BBC and ITN last night that President Carter had telephoned the Prime Minister on Friday evening to convey his warm congratulations on her success. President Carter and the Prime Minister agreed to keep in close touch on the many matters of concern to the United States and Great Britain and looked forward to meeting at the Economic Summit to be held in Tokyo on 28/29 June.